
THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
OF THE COUNTY OF STANISLAUS 

STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
 

Special Session Thursday June 30, 2022 
Team Building Workshop 
All Supervisors Present 
Hart-Ransom Elementary School - Cafeteria  
3920 Shoemake Ave.  
Modesto, CA  
 
Called to order at 9:06 a.m. 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
No public comments were made. 
 
The Board received updates from the Chief Executive Office regarding the Board of Supervisors’ priority 
areas and charting the future direction.  Areas of discussion included updates on: Parks and Recreation- 
regarding the 2018 master plan, current parks and improvements needed; General Services Agency-
regarding building and community investment strategy identifying opportunities for repair and replace; 
Library-regarding the current state of the libraries, public perceptions, opportunities for grants and next 
steps; Public Works- regarding special projects, ARPA, and District dollars; and Behavioral Health & 
Recovery Services- regarding Cal AIM. 
 
Recessed at 12:05 p.m. 
 
Reconvened at 12:45 p.m. 
 
Supervisor Grewal spoke regarding redevelopment of the County courthouse project. He was provided an 
update by CEO Hayes and requested a meeting with the City of Modesto regarding the process. Expressed 
excitement about the ARPA funds.  
 
Supervisor C. Condit spoke regarding the meeting he had with Doctor’s Medical Center and the need for 
an urgent care on the West Side and a possible partnership with Golden Valley Health Care.  
 
Supervisor B. Condit spoke regarding Chapel Drain and requested an update. He also spoke regarding the 
truck traffic on Wamble Rd. in Oakdale., he provided a Stanislaus Regional 911 update and briefly spoke 
about the Old Colony Road.  
 
Supervisor Chiesa gave an update on Turlock Lake issues, senior meals, and contract grants. He also 
discussed Measure E and missed opportunities regarding housing in the unincorporated areas.  
 
Chairman Withrow also spoke regarding Measure E. He discussed a possible location for a community 
center in an area off Robertson Rd. in West Modesto and would like to schedule a meeting for him and 
the CEO to view the location. He requested an update on the Ag Center space leased to the USDA which 
was provided by Tina Rocha. He was provided an update regarding San Joaquin Valley CERF and he 
shared that he and other board members met with some fire districts to discuss issues with fees and 
service to Woodward Reservoir. 
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Supervisor C. Condit left the meeting at 2:25 p.m.    
 
Adjourned at 2:34 p.m. 
 
ATTESTED: ELIZABETH A. KING, Clerk 
of the Board of Supervisors 
of the County of Stanislaus 
State of California 
 
BY: Jennifer Pimentel, Deputy Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
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